Jape and Kulaluk cycads Lot 5182 Fitzer Drive Ludmilla Green Belt Aboriginal land corruption in Northern Territory 

The Gwalwa Daraniki Association is poised to take advantage of a major development about to commence in Darwin.

Under an agreement with the Northern Territory Government, the Gwalwa Daraniki Association (GDA) plans to unlock the economic potential of the land it administers, which includes the communities of Kulaluk and Minmarama.

The Northern Territory Government will work with the GDA to develop an economic master plan for 3sq km of Crown land between Ludmilla Creek and Nightcliff.

Most of the Kulaluk lease will remain as conservation land, but plans have already been approved to develop a retail precinct and medical centre on land between Dick Ward Drive and Bagot Road. Developer Citiland has awarded GDA a contract to identify, relocate and maintain all the cycads on the site.

Citiland Managing Director Alan Jape says this contract is the first of many to be awarded to the organisation, “GDA will maintain the cycads until we begin our landscaping and the cycads will be reinstated and form a feature of our landscaping plan.”

He said the commitment to engage GDA is expected to generate employment, develop skills, and create opportunities for Aboriginal-owned businesses.
“We have developed a very good working relationship with the Board of the GDA over many years, and it is very pleasing to be able to begin the development process,” Mr Jape said.
The Gwalwa Daraniki Association was granted a Crown lease in perpetuity in 1975 and today 140 people live at of Kulaluk and Minmarama.

Helen Secretary, chairwoman of the GDA, said the agreement opened up a brighter future for her community.
“This is about creating jobs and opportunities for our kids. Now the community will say what happens on our land,” Ms Secretary said.
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